

 MINUTES
August 18, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Dave Butcher, Pat Brown, Scott Higgins, Robert Kehrberg, Linda Stanford, Kyle Carter, Beth Lofquist, Brian Railsback, Becky Kornegay, Perry Schoon, Bob McMahan, Ron Johnson


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Minutes
	The minutes for July 14, 2009 stand approved.




DISCUSSION

	General Education Review Process (Kyle)
	The General Education Review Process has been posted to the Provost Office website.

	Proposal:  Graduate Certificate in Teaching (Perry)
	Perry stated there is a phenomenon in education across the United States within a lot of the private sector where alternative licensure is creating problems.  This proposal is an attempt to bring students seeking alternative licensure into the fold, providing them with a sense of legitimacy and faculty respect.  It is still in the planning stages.  The current practice will not change a great deal, just some admissions standards adjustments.  

This proposal is only for students who already have a bachelor’s degree and are seeking alternative licensure.  Students will be expected to make application to the Graduate School though Apply Yourself and adhere to approved Certificate Guidelines. The purpose is to recognize the student in a legitimate field of study.  This is a bridge to the MAT degree, not a backdoor. 
This is one of the only disciplines that has an alternative route to getting this degree.  This does not affect NCTeach.  The initiative was led by Perry, fed through his leadership group and at this point it is a college led initiative.  The proposal will be addressed in the first college meeting.  It is still in draft form.  Perry will be meeting with Wendy and Robert as well.  The proposal will come back to COD once it is final.



	Changes in Commencement regarding the Honors College (Brian/Robert)
	COD reviewed the handout.  There were no questions.  

	Action Item
	Anne will follow up with Larry to see if this is in place by December or May graduation ceremonies.  



	Evaluation Site Visit (Pat)
	Pat will send out an email requesting a quick turnaround – she will need to have it back by Thursday morning.  Evaluators from the General Assembly will be here on September 15 to meet with deans and the provost.  We have a COD meeting on this date so will do that within the context of that meeting.  They will be here all day.  



	Recent Communications (Kyle)
	E&T Task Force - The provost asked the deans if there were any questions.  There were none.  The provost requested the deans to be sure to transfer funds to get the process of lapsed salaries mechanics initiated.  This should go into a single fund.  Questions can go to AJ.

Other items under this agenda topic can be found under Provost Updates.



	Fall 2009 Provost Newsletter (Kyle)
	COD reviewed the handout with topics listed.  The provost asked the deans to forward Anne any other ideas they have for the fall newsletter.



	Setting the COD Agenda (Kyle)
	COD reviewed the list of agenda items:

1)   Pay for print

2)   Management – part time faculty

3)   Master plan

4)   Liberal studies and professional programs

5)   Enrollment management

6)   SCH report

7)   Budget Allocation across colleges

8)   Managing transfer students

9)   Strategic repositioning (add to 11 & 12)*

10) Summer session

11) What does a WCU recruit look like (add to 12 & 9)*

12) What does a WCU graduate student look like (add to 11 & 9)*

13) Sub-branding

14) Time for sharing – dean’s time

15) E&T Fee*

16) COACHE Survey

17) Graduate Education

18) Alignment of TPR and AFE

19) What we can do to facilitate the QEP – benchmarks for this year*

20) Advisement  



	Action Item
	Anne will send out a revised copy of the list above.  If you have additions, send those to Anne.  Kyle will start setting up our agenda for the next couple of weeks.  




PROVOST UPDATES

	Budget Restrictions
	The good news is budget restrictions have been lifted by OSBM.  Our allotment will be 95%, withholding 5%.  It appears the dollars that have gone through budget cutting will be sufficient to handle our budget reduction as well as the 5% of the budget cut of the allotment.  We are off to a fairly good start, but have very, very limited funds.  The budget is being posted now and the provost believes by the end of next week all of the reductions will be taken out and deans will have their allocation for the remainder of the year.  



	Travel Restrictions
	Travel restrictions have been lifted by the state, but our restrictions will still be very tight.  Student engagement and faculty presenting at national conferences can go forward.  Still questionable is recruitment and professional development.  Those items will have to be signed off by the provost and/or vice chancellors.  



	Chancellors Travel Fund
	There will be a Chancellor’s Travel Fund but we do not know the amount of funds that will be allocated.  We can go ahead and accept applications.



	Discretionary Dollars
	We do not know to what degree discretionary dollars will be available. We assume we will get the same amount we received last year.  Unless we hear otherwise form OSBM these accounts will operate as before.



	Hiring
	We no longer require Executive Council to approve hiring.  The current process requires approval by the provost who in turn must report to Executive Council.  We need to make sure everything we do is truly essential.  



	Student Drivers
	There will be a policy change posted soon that effects those of you who have tried to use student drivers for certain trips.  It has been modified so students can drive in North Carolina and out of state.  



	Pay for Print
	Pay for Print activity will be held at its current status and will be used this fall as a pilot.  PFP oversight has been moved to Craig Fowler, the CIO to implement the process.  A communication will be sent to campus today indicating the project is still in the pilot form so don’t expect perfection.  

Do not worry about budget.  Within the budget there is a pool that will track all expenses to departments.  We are going to use this information to deduce a baseline.  We will then make adjustments to the base budget so PFP can be utilized without concern for budget.  Deans will see charges in the budget, but will not have to pay them.  The library is different because of student use.  

Right now we will hold off on implementing in Stillwell and Natural Sciences, however if confidence builds we will roll it out as soon as possible in those buildings. 

The Print Shop will continue to be the point of contact.  
Please try to begin communicating with department heads and faculty to reinforce the fact that this is an institutional commitment, we have a contract and the university as a whole is behind this initiative.  



	Summer Session
	Summer session was a success and there may be dollars to distribute.  We are waiting on the final report.  The dean’s office receives a profit share and can distribute to departments as seen fit.  These will be discretionary dollars that deans did not use before.  We will conduct a debriefing and figure out how to proceed next summer.  We offered fewer classes, paid people more and had money left over.



	Task Force for College of Science and Technology


	We anticipate the task force completing the phase they are in and moving onto the next.



	Chancellor’s Speech
	The Provost and COD discussed the topics of Chancellor’s speech.




c:  Terry Welch
